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SUSTAINABLE REGENERATION SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

3 October, 2011


Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.


“                  ended:
4.40 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Dawson – in the Chair



Councillors Drake, Humphreys, Jolley, Ord and Stone
Claire Edwards – Democratic Services

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


Councillor Antrobus
– Lead Member for Planning



Paul Walker – Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration


Chis Findley – Assistant Director, Planning & Transport Futures


Richard Goodwin – Technical Director, Urban Vision


Andrew Pringle – Programme Director, Customer & Support Services


Pauline Lewis – Principle Officer Partnerships, Sustainable Regeneration
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors R. Garrido, Lindley, Rochford and G. Wilson.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
3. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 5TH SEPTEMBER, 2011 
The minutes of the above meeting were approved as a correct record.

4. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
There were no questions from members of the public.
5. HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE AND NETWORK RECOVERY 
(Councillor Antrobus, Paul Walker, Chris Findley and Richard Goodwin attended during consideration of this item).

Richard Goodwin gave a presentation which provided an overview of Highways Network Recovery in Salford in terms of the following:-
· Background

· Need for change

· 2010 Achievements

· 2011 Position

· Carriageways – Network Recovery

· Carriageway Treatments

· Footways Network Recovery

· Footway Recovery

· Utility Companies

Following the presentation, questions were raised by Members and the following information was noted:

· The city’s roads were surveyed annually, following which decisions were made as to the optimum treatment in respect of the defects identified which would provide the best value for money.  It was noted that should more than 15% of an area of road needed to be patched, a machine process across the road was less expensive.

· An asphalt road surface lasted for an average of 10 years, which was the planning figure used, but could last for a longer period of time.
· Repeated restorative treatments in appropriate circumstances were effective.

· Reference was made to areas in the city where kerbs had become flush, or were at a lower level than the road, which impacted upon surface water run-off and caused problems for blind people crossing the road.  It was indicated that in such circumstances, work should be undertaken to restore the kerb.
· A record of all reinstatements carried out by utility companies was kept on a GIS computer system.  The utility companies were required to correct a defect identified following reinstatement, or pay for the defect to be repaired by the City Council, and could be approached for a standard period of two years after the reinstatement had taken place.

· The city’s footways were surveyed every three years.  It was indicated that hotspots were identified where particular issues and needs existed – for example, areas outside sheltered housing accommodation, etc.

· Reference was made to coring - a process of pavement investigation – and it was reported that a coring project across Greater Manchester would be taking place in the future. 
· Reference was made to various areas in the city where damage had been caused to pavements by vehicles, particularly vans and HGVs, parking or driving over them.  With regard to repairing or replacing damaged flagstones, it was reported that, where levels had not been lost, it would be less expensive to re-lay flagstones, however, in areas where the flagstones would be prone to over-riding and, therefore, further damage, they would be replaced with bituminous macadam.
· It was indicated that information regarding the condition of each street in the city was available and could be obtained from Hayley Watson at Urban Vision.

· Reference was made to the importance of the three-year plan being completed in order for the savings to be achieved.
· Reference was made to the financial pressure that the Network Recovery programme was under, particularly due to the expenditure on winter maintenance that had been incurred as a result of last year’s severe winter.

· A request was made for a glossary of technical terms to be produced for Members of the committee.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT the presentation be circulated to Members of the committee by email.



(3) THAT an item regarding the Coring Project that was to be undertaken across Greater Manchester be included in the Work Programme and be considered by the committee in approximately nine months’ time.
(4) THAT arrangements be made for a glossary of technical terms to be
produced and circulated to Members of the committee in the future.
6. SALFORD CITY STADIUM
(Paul Walker and Andrew Pringle attended during consideration of this item).
Andrew Pringle gave a presentation with regard to Salford City Stadium, with specific reference to:-

· The Approach
· What facilities are at the stadium?

· The stadium and the community

· Salford City College

· Salford Reds Community Foundation

· Premier Sports

· A stadium for everyone

· What community activities can be provided for at the stadium?

· How much will it cost to use?

· What is happening in the build up to the opening?

· Local employment and supply chain (construction)
· Plans and visualisations
Following the presentation, questions were raised by Members and the following information was noted:-

· Reference was made to the name change to Salford City Stadium.  It was established that there had been no change to the community aspect of the stadium.

· The arrangements in terms of the loan facility that was being provided by the Council were outlined.  It was noted that Salford City Reds paid the annual charge to service the loan repayments.  It was anticipated that the planned retail development would generate a sufficient amount to pay off the loan.

· Reference was made to problems anticipated by residents in relation to car parking on match days.  Councillor Jolley asked whether it would be possible for information to be provided regarding how the anticipated problems could be addressed, for consideration during a walkabout that was to take place on 11th November. 
· Reference was made to the Local Travel Plan and the need to improve public transport links to the stadium. Reference was also made to the need to improve/increase bus services in the area and across the city.  It was reported that bus operators had indicated that they were unable to provide additional subsidised services in the current financial climate.
· With regard to local employment, Councillor Ord enquired as to the percentage figures of total jobs and supply chain value within a five mile radius of the site.

· Discussion took place regarding the height of the mounds in the nearby reclamation yard and it was indicated that enforcement action was in progress with regard to this matter.

· Consideration was being given as to how the approach to the stadium could be improved.

· The timescale with regard to the development of the retail park was not known at this time.
· It was indicated that ideas were welcome regarding future use of the stadium and facilities.  It was suggested that consideration be given to the possibility of speed awareness courses being held in the conference facilities, and it was indicated that consideration would be given to this suggestion.

· It was reported that consideration was being given to how the kitchens in the development could be made kosher, including the possibility of temporary kosher kitchens being used.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT the presentation be circulated to Members of the Committee by email.



(3) THAT information be provided in terms of the matters raised by Councillors Jolley and Ord as detailed above.

7. PORT SALFORD UPDATE
(Paul Walker attended during consideration of this item).
Paul Walker provided an update in relation to Port Salford, with regard to which planning permission had been granted in 2009.  He reported that a decision regarding the application that had been submitted to the Regional Growth Fund was anticipated during October 2011.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

8. RETHINKING CONSTRUCTION PARTNERING: VALUE FOR MONEY – HIGHWAYS AND CIVIL ENGINEERING PROJECTS
(Paul Walker and Pauline Lewis attended during consideration of this item).

Pauline Lewis presented a report which focused on the delivery of highways and civil engineering projects and the benefits and value for money that had been gained through the partnering relationship.

RESOLVED: THAT the content of the report be noted.
9. RE-THINKING CONSTRUCTION PARTNERING: VALUE FOR MONEY – NEW BUILD AND REFURBISHMENT PROJECTS
(Paul Walker and Pauline Lewis attended during consideration of this item).
Pauline Lewis presented a report which focused on the delivery of new build and refurbishment projects and the benefits and value for money that had been gained through the partnering relationship.

Councillor Ord referred to the significant reduction in costs in respect of Riverview Primary School and enquired as to how this had been achieved.

Councillor Stone asked whether it would be possible for further information to be provided in relation to apprenticeship and Future Jobs Fund programmes.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the content of the report be noted.



(2) THAT information to be provided in respect of the matters raised by Councillors Ord and Stone as detailed above.

10. FORWARD PLAN
Consideration was given to the items included in the October 2011 Forward Plan relating to Sustainable Regeneration.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.
11. WORK PROGRAMME

Consideration was given to the Work Programme.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Work Programme be noted.



(2) THAT, as a tour of MediaCity was in the process of being arranged for all Elected Members, it was agreed that a tour would not take place prior to the next meeting, and that the meeting would, therefore, be held at the Civic Centre.



(3) THAT Housing and Regeneration Issues be considered at the meeting to be held on 5th December, 2011, to include updates in respect of (a) Housing Market, (b) Strategic Housing Land Assessment, (c) Housing PFI and (d) Surplus Homeswaps in Langworthy. 



(4) THAT the January meeting of the Committee be held on Monday, 9th January, 2011, and a visit to Salford City Stadium, to which all Elected Members be invited, be arranged to take place on this date.
(5) THAT the following items be included in the Work Programme for

consideration at future meetings at the appropriate time:-

· Construction and Employment Integrator.
· Street Lighting Capital Programme.

· Core Strategy.

· Greater Manchester Coring Project – to be considered in approximately nine months time, as per Minute 5(3).

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Monday, 7th November, 2011, in a Committee Room at Salford Civic Centre, commencing at 2.00 p.m. (briefing for Members only at 1.30 p.m.).
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